


Here we are again!

What in the world happened to 2003?  It’s hard to imagine that another year has clicked off the calendar and into the record books.  But what a year it was!  This will undoubtedly be one of those years that we remember for quite some time.  2004 is shaping up the same way with some pretty big changes headed our way.  Hang on to your hats.
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Apparatus Issues

The new Engine 51 is still being built and still tentatively scheduled for a late February or March delivery.

The new tactical unit bid was officially awarded to Saulsbury Fire Equipment at the last Fire Protection District Board Meeting.  The truck will be built on a Spartan chassis that will be ordered in the next few weeks.  The truck should be delivered in a little less than a year from now.

Lt. Arkins, Joe Marsh, Josh Justice, and other members from the maintenance division have been working diligently on getting maintenance issues caught up.  The active maintenance report that was 19 pages long is now down to just a few.  Part of the problem was the way maintenance requests were being put into the computer, but hopefully through training that issue has been resolved.
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Station Issues

Now that the 2003 Fire Loan has become a reality, there will be many upcoming changes to two of our buildings.  As you may recall, Station 51 was not included in any significant updates due to the probable replacement of the entire building in the very near future.  Some of the projects slated for Station 52 and Station 53 are slated below.  Each of these projects has a timetable but most won’t be started until spring.



Station 52:

· 3rd Plymovent drop

· Fire sprinkler retrofit

· Gear locker installation

· Restroom for dormitory

· Weight room addition

· Parking lot re-surfacing

· Ice machine

· Water softener

Station 53:

· Interior main stairwell repair

· New opening windows upstairs

· Addition of deck & exterior stairs

· Complete Plymovent system

· Gear locker installation

· Ice Machine

· Parking lot seal coat
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Training Issues


It is only the second week of the New Year and already the Training Division calendar is filling fast. We have secured at least one vacant residence for upcoming field exercises. Lt. Settles and Chief Thacker will be presenting a four-part RIT Training program for all shifts beginning on January 12. This program includes classroom and field exercises. We will also be drilling on all aspects of fireground performance and take an in-depth look at Engine, Truck, and Rescue Company operations. 
LET NO FIREFIGHTER SAY THEIR TRAINING FAILED THEM! 
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General Operations

By now everyone should know that we received an official approval from the Department of Local Government Finance and the State Tax Commissioner regarding our appeal to add an estimated $1.7M to our annual operating budget.  Now that this is behind us, we must move forward with our strategic planning process.  This process has been broken into two parts.  There is the short-term (2004) and the long term (2005-2009).  The short-term plan will essentially lay out how we are going to execute the new budget.  Because of the complexity of the budget and the ongoing cash flow issue, most items in the budget will not take effect until AT LEAST mid year when we start receiving tax money.  This would include any additional hiring, both full and part time and any significant equipment purchases (other than Fire Loan items).

Here is this month’s House Fund account summary: The breakdown is as follows:

Station 51:  $2,563.05

Station 52:  $1,895.13

Station 53:  $1,384.97

No expenses reported for the month.

Speaking of the house fund, as you may recall, beginning in January the house fund will be paying for staple items.  Because of this, the staple list is being reduced to those critical items that the majority feels are necessary.  The list has been completed and should be posted at each station for everyone to vote and accept.

Because of the obvious new time commitments that I (and many others) will be absorbing in the next year, I realize that it is going to be virtually impossible to head up the mapping project as I once thought.  Although I would love to work on the project, it’s just not going to be possible.  So, with that, I’m looking for someone who would like to head up the map team and additionally learn how to use AutoCAD 2004 to take our maps into the 21st Century.  If you’re interested, drop me a line.

Joe Green and Mike Phillips have returned from their leave of absences and may be paged to work.  Jason Arkins has resigned due to other obligations and Ed Carlson remains on his leave until February 11th.  

Jason Arkins has resigned due to increased time commitments at his full-time employment.  We wish him well in his endeavors and thank him for his time and dedication here at White River.  Congratulations are due in that Jason made Lieutenant at Avon a few months ago.

Thanks to all those who helped make this year’s Toy Drive another huge success.  I personally was able to help deliver a few toys and to see the looks on the kid’s faces made it all worth it.  I know there were some huge smiles because of what you all did.  Good job!

Just a note that I will be out of town for two weeks starting January 30th.  I will be back in the office on February 16th.  Please refer any issues normally directed to me to the appropriate division head in my absence.

A new thermal imaging camera (TIC) has been ordered but it is unknown when it will arrive.  Chief Slauter is still working on determining where it will go when it is put in service.

You can now view past year’s newsletters AND schedules from the employee page.  There are links under each of those respective categories.
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Notes From Kim  (
As most of you know, my last day in the office is Tuesday, January 27th.  (  I will be in the office long enough on Monday January 26th to complete payroll and tie up a few loose ends.  I’m not sure when I’ll be back…probably towards the end of February.  As my recovery progresses, you will probably see me hanging around the office for a few hours here and there so feel free to leave me a note under my door or drop me an email if you need anything.  

On that note, Amy Brown will be in the office until I’m back to 100%.   As it stands now, the automated phone system will still be left on, but she will be answering my extension.
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Strawberry Festival

Well, it’s hard to believe, but by the time you read this we should have had our first meeting for the 2004 festival.  Remember, the festival is scheduled for June 11th and 12th.  Keep that weekend open, as we need everyone’s participation.  The next meeting date is February 19, 2004 at Headquarters.  All of those interested in helping plan the event are encouraged to attend.

NEW!!  You will notice a strawberry on the employee web page.  Click and you will be directed to the informational page for the Strawberry Festival planning committee.  Feel free to check this page frequently to see what’s on the next agenda, as well as to see what has been discussed to date.

As you can see, we still have lots of empty spaces on the committees.  Please volunteer!!


[image: image7.jpg]



Auxiliary Corner

The Auxiliary recently held their annual elections and the results were as follows:  President Andrea Cox, V.President Kim Clawson, Secretary/Treasurer Marian Hart and Quartermaster Anna Marsh.  Congratulations ladies!

The Auxiliary’s next meeting is February 8th at 5pm at Headquarters, with training following the meeting.

The Auxiliary will be putting together gift bags for Valentine’s Day.  These are very reasonably priced, especially for what comes in them.  Orders are due by February 8th and we will deliver you sweetie’s gift bag to you.  You know you don’t want to go to the mall!  Let us do your shopping for you!  Watch for flyers coming out soon!  Samples of the gift bags, as well as order forms, are in Kim’s office.  For more information contact Andrea Cox.  acox@wrtfd.org


Congratulations and welcome to new auxiliary members Cecilia Mencias and Anna Marsh!

Please visit our web page for a list of meeting dates, upcoming events, recent photos, and information on the Auxiliary Program.  www.wrtfd.org/auxiliary.htm.   Our meetings are open to everyone so please feel free to attend and get an idea of the things we do!
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Did you know……..

· That the Krispy Kreme Headquarters plant in North Carolina can kick out 270 dozen donuts per hour or 70,000 donuts a day?  (I wouldn’t want to be the guy who has to unload the flour truck)
· A dime has a standard 118 ridges around the edge?  (it does, I counted them)
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Did you Notice?

· The new Stone Creek Dining Company is open in the old BW3’s building on 135?

· The new dentist office on the north side of Smith Valley, just east of 135?
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Birthdays

January, 2004


January 6 – Scott Alexander

January 8 – Mike Shoemaker

January 9 – Jason Smith

January 9 – Scott Klinger

January 18 – Darryl Slevin

January 28 – Brian McRoberts

January 29 – Jeff Campbell


HAPPY BIRTHDAY!
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Looking Back…….

5 Years Ago……

	Jan 2, 1999
	Johnson County Highway was plowing the road in front of Station 51 and took our mailbox down (along with the neighbor’s and a few strips of sod)

	Jan 4, 1999
	Working residence fire at 4912 W. Olive Branch Road.  Moderate damage.

	Jan 20, 1999
	Working residence fire at 551 Valley Way Road.  Moderate damage.

	FYI ONLY
	January 1999 was a pretty uneventful month finishing with 97 runs.



· That’s it for this month  – Be safe, Scott

NEWSLETTER
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